## VIRGINIA BOARD OF NURSING CONSIDERATION OF CONSENT ORDER TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL November 1, 2022

The Virginia Board of Nursing convened pursuant to §54.1-2400 (13) for consideration of a consent order via telephone conference call on November 1, 2022 at 4:36 P.M.

## The Board of Nursing members participating in the call were:

Cynthia Swineford, RN, MSN, CNE Chair Yvette L. Dorsey, DNP, RN Margaret Friedenberg, Citizen Member Ann Tucker Gleason, PhD, Citizen Member Dixie L. McElfresh, LPN Mark Monson, Citizen Member Felisa Smith, PhD, MSA, RN, CNE

## Others participating in the meeting were:

Charis Mitchell, Assistant Attorney General, Board Counsel
Jay Douglas, MSM, RN, CSAC, FRE; Deputy Executive Director
Jacquelyn Wilmoth, RN, MSN; Deputy Executive Director for Education
Robin Hills, DNP, RN, WHNP; Deputy Executive Director for Advanced Practice
Huong Vu, Operations Manager
Breana Renick, Administrative Support Specialist
Lakisha Goode, Discipline Team Coordinator

The meeting was called to order by Ms. Swineford. With 7 members of the Board of Nursing participating, a panel was established.

Dr. Gleason moved to accept the consent order of **Stratford University**, **Woodbridge Campus** – **Baccalaureate Degree Education Program (US28502000)** to close the approved nursing education program. The motion was seconded by Mr. Monson and carried unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:41 P.M.	
	Jay Douglas, RN, MSM, CSAC, FRE
	Executive Director